
 

 

7th November 2014 

Canterbury Regional Council 
c/- Beca 
PO Box 6345,  
Wellesley Street  
Auckland 1141 
 

File: 12/094.1 

DDI: (09) 917 4301 

Email: gmcpherson@burtonconsultants.co.nz  

Attention: Charlene Liew 

By Email: Charlene.Liew@beca.com  

Dear Charlene 

RE: CRC152464-67 - Z Energy Service Station Redevelopment 611 Lineside Road, Rangiora 

I write in relation to your letter dated 7 October 2014 requesting the provision of a formal written 

approval from Waimakariri District Council (WDC) to confirm its acceptance of the discharge of 

stormwater and groundwater from the Z Energy (Z) service station at 611 Lineside Road, Rangiora 

into the WDC reticulated stormwater network.  

Following further discussions with WDC staff, Z would like to request that Environment Canterbury 

(ECan) continue processing the application on the basis set out in Paul Hopwood’s email of 30 

October 2014 (attached), i.e. that the application is processed to the point of agreeing draft 

conditions, at which stage Z will go back to WDC to obtain its formal written approval. 

The reason for this is that WDC has indicated it will allow stormwater and dewatering discharges 

from the Z site to its stormwater network subject to obtaining consents from ECan. This will mean 

that Z will be directly responsible to ECan for the quality of discharges leaving its site and that these 

discharges are considered separately to WDC’s own network discharge consent (ref: CRC103073).   

Under WDC’s network discharge consent, discharges from ‘moderate risk’ activities are permitted, 

provided a Pollution Prevention Plan (as defined in the WDC Stormwater Bylaw) is in place. 

However, discharges from ‘high risk’ activities are excluded from the consent and are required to 

obtain their own regional consent. While WDC’s initial advice to Z was that the site would be 

considered ‘moderate risk’ under its Bylaw, it has now reviewed this position and considers the site 

to be ‘high risk’. The confusion around this interpretation has arisen largely because the Bylaw 

definitions of both ‘high risk’ and ‘moderate risk’ include service stations: ‘high risk’ by reference to 

Schedule WQL9 of the NRRP and ‘moderate risk’ activities through service stations being specifically 

listed as moderate risk activities. WDC accepts this is problematic and has advised that it will seek to 

review its Bylaw to resolve this situation.  
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